February 26, 2007

Town Board Minutes


The Regular Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Cortlandt was canceled on Tuesday, February 13, 2007 due to inclement weather.  The meeting was rescheduled for Monday, February 26, 2007 at 6pm.  A Special Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted on Monday, February 26, 2007 in the Vincent F. Nyberg Meeting Room of the Cortlandt Town Hall, One Heady Street, Cortlandt Manor, New York (10567) with the following elected officials and appointed staff in attendance:


LINDA D. PUGLISI



Supervisor



JOSEPH D. CERRETO


Councilmember



FRANCIS X. FARRELL


Councilmember




ANN LINDAU



Councilmember



JOHN E. SLOAN



Councilmember

Also present:



JO-ANN DYCKMAN


Town Clerk



THOMAS WOOD, ESQ.


Town Attorney



GLENN CESTARO



Comptroller



EDWARD VERGANO


DOTS Director



KATHLEEN BURLESON


DES Director



JEFF TKACS



DES, Homeland Safety









& Security Coor.



CLAUDIA VAHEY



Human Res. Coor.



RENE BRACKEN



Clerk

* * * * * * * * * *

MEETING CALLED to ORDER

Supervisor Puglisi called the meeting to order at 8:05 p.m.
* * * * * * * * * * 

PLEDGE to the FLAG

Supervisor Puglisi led all in attendance in the Pledge to the Flag. 
* * * * * * * * * *

SUPERVISOR’S PROCLAMATIONS and REPORTS on ISSUES
Baseball season is coming upon us.  Spring is coming and the Yankees and Mets went to spring training.  We, the Town, contracted a new youth little league field at Sprout Brook Park on Sprout Brook Road.   The Town is really excited about the new little league field.  The grand opening will be on Saturday March 24, 2007 at 11am at the new field.  Both little leagues will be able to utilize this field; they have met with our Recreation Division (John Palmiotto).  The use of 
SUPERVISOR’S REPORTS, (cont.)
the field will be coordinated through John Palmiotto and his department.  Once again, Saturday March 24, 2007 at 11a.m. and, everyone is welcome.  Please come out.  The first baseball game is going to be that day as well.  We will have a few questions and some brief speeches, I promise.  It is really a beautiful field and the Town is very proud of it.  It will be named after three individuals who devoted so much of their time to helping out our children and our youth in baseball and other recreational sports throughout their lifetimes.  One individual is the late Wally Blattman, who was involved with the Cortlandt Manor Little League.  He was just a terrific person.  I knew him every well.  He helped out the children and coached the teams even after his kids had left Little League.  I’m sure many of you know Don and Sylvia Harfst.  The park is going to be named after them as well, and they will be attending.  

*  *

The Town has been working for over a year now with Councilmember John Sloan, Jeff Tkacs, our Safety and Security Coordinator along with the Town Board on a local Town of Cortlandt emergency evacuation plan for Indian Point and any other emergency that may arise in our community such as a hurricane, earthquake or a tornado.  The Town wants to make sure that they have more answers and more information and more data to give back to the residents and community.  That is why we retained a professional consultant that assists the Town.  The Town has been working on this for the last year and the report will be given to the Town Board and the public at our March 13th meeting.  The Town will be looking forward to having this dialog for citizens to be safer and more secure and also to get more information and data to be able to help our residents in our community.  The Town has worked with Westchester County, the lead agent on our emergency plan issues.  The Town wants to look beyond TV like what happened with the Mayor of New Orleans and not know where the buses are for the people of the community.  The Town wants to know what is happening with the buses, the nursing homes, the school districts and so on.  We need to remember our first responders who are terrific.  The Town government and the emergency operation center are like a vehicle to help coordinate all of the plans.  This is what this document will state in it as you will see once it’s made public.  
*  *

Supervisor Puglisi said that there was a list out on the table of the Towns 2007 goals for this coming year.  The highlights are posted on the Town’s website.  These are just some of the highlights and some of the things the Town is working on and is proud of, such as, infrastructure improvements, water storage tank, more recreation, sidewalks, etc.  
*  *

SUPERVISOR’S REPORTS, (cont.)
Supervisor Puglisi went on to say that we all feel strongly about continuing to control development in our community to have rational growth and to preserve more open space.  The Town has preserved over 3,000 acres in this administration over the years, but there is more to do, and we don’t want to rest on our laurels.  Supervisor Puglisi has put together a whole list of items that could be considered, one of them being a building moratorium.   We are going to be scheduling a public hearing for our March meeting for a building moratorium for one year as we complete our zoning issues.  Our zoning issues stem from the completion of our master plan, which we have done within the last year or so.  There are more things to do and the Town Board is entertaining some of these ideas.  The floor area ratio, how large a house can be on a single lot, is something that we are scheduling the public hearing for as well.  These are all part of the puzzle to continue our attempt and our efforts to control development as best we can, within the Constitutional rights that people have on their property.  So it is always an ongoing battle.  Supervisor Puglisi went on to say that the Town does not want to sit back, we want to use the tools we have on hand and work within the legal boundaries of what the Town can do.  
* * * * * * * * * * 
ROLL CALL
On a roll call attendance was taken by Town Clerk Dyckman, all Town Board members indicated their presence.  
* * * * * * * * * * 

TOWN BOARD REPORTS

Councilmember Ann Lindau said that she wants everyone to drive safely and wanted to thank our highway crews for clearing our roads during the storm. 
* * * * *

Councilmember John Sloan said that he also wanted to touch on what Councilmember Lindau said.  This is a winter we all thought we would escape without snow, and temperatures staying above 32 degrees.  As always, the roads up in Cortlandt are stellar.  Kathleen Burleson, the Director of DES along with the people working under her do an outstanding job of keeping the roads clean.  
* * * * * 

TOWN BOARD REPORTS, (cont.)
Councilmember Francis Farrell said that it seems like every winter we get at least one e-mail or letter from people saying that they noticed that when they enter Cortlandt that our roads are in better shape compared to whatever other community they have been driving from.  I hear plows driving by my house all night long, they really do an excellent job.  As you can imagine trying to figure out how much to budget for snow removal is a bit of a crap shoot.  This year we actually did alright because we did not have much snow to deal with until after January.  So we got through last year with a little money in hand.  This year really has been relatively mild compared to some recent years.  
*  *

Councilmember Farrell went on to say that the Supervisor spoke about emergency preparedness and wanted to mention an exercise that will be taking place on May 5, 2007 in the Town of Cortlandt.  It’s being organized by the Cortlandt Community Volunteer Ambulance Core (CVAC) in Montrose.  Councilmember Farrell has spoken with Eric Singer a few times, who has also spoken with Jeff Tkacs to coordinate the Town’s involvement with an exercise that is going to involve just about every emergency services agency you can think of.  All the fire departments, police departments, amateur radio associations, all of these groups that serve our community and would be called into play in the event of an emergency will take part in the exercise.  The details of the exercise are not going to be released until the actual day in order to make the exercise as realistic as possible.  They are just going to work through issues of communication and they will actually have units mobilizing to a scene and dealing with volunteer victims.  It should be a useful exercise for the various agencies to coordinate themselves and will probably yield a lot of information that will be useful in the event that we do have an emergency of any kind.  
*  *

Councilmember Farrell also said that he would like to take a minute to recognize some employees who have really gone above and beyond.  Some people wrote a letter and said that they where visited by two of the nicest and most intelligent fellows ever.  They where speaking of John Bohannan and Jimmy Kelly of our water division, who came and assisted them at their home with frozen pipes and problems with their water.  They were just so pleased with the attention that they got and the good results that they where moved to write the Town a letter.  Councilmember Farrell just wanted to share that with everyone and thank Jimmy and John for the job that they did.  
*  *

TOWN BOARD REPORTS, (cont.)
Councilmember Farrell went on to mention some people on trucks that work for the sanitation department.  A woman wrote the Town a letter and said that she had fallen on her patio in February, which is quite a cold time of the year.  It was assumed that the woman was immobilized.  The woman said that Joe Letteri, Bruce Van Tassel and Mike Bender took the trouble to notice the woman and stopped to help her.  She said that she is very grateful to them and said she was by herself and feels that she would have frozen to death.  Councilmember Farrell said that at the every least she would have suffered a great deal.  Councilmember Farrell would like to thank them for stopping to help someone out.  They are a credit to the Town.    
*  *

Councilmember Farrell then went on to say speaking of the sanitation men, they come to your house and pretty much pick up anything that gets put out.  Occasionally people put out things that are hazardous and dangerous.  A few times the trucks have had to stop and dump the load sometimes in the middle of the street to deal with chemicals or, in this case, it was noticed when they dumped at RESCO that there where radioactive materials.  As it turns out this was medical waste that somebody had thrown out in the garbage and it was picked up at the plant.  Councilmember Farrell encouraged the public to use common sense with regards to disposing medical waste.   
* * * * * 

Councilmember Joseph Cerreto touched on the subject of the recent ice storm, saying that the recent ice storm was nasty and the roads were passable and in good condition even early in the morning.  He said that the highway department did a good job and just can’t say enough about all the Town employees.  

* * * * * * * * * *

APPROVAL of the MINUTES

Councilmember Sloan moved that the minutes of the Regular Meeting of January 23, 2007 approved as presented by Town Clerk Jo-Ann Dyckman.  Councilmember Cerreto seconded the motion and all voted AYE. 
* * * * * * * * * * 

PUBLIC HEARINGS

(All Public Hearings conducted at this meeting are to be found fully transcribed and entered into the Official Public Hearing Minute Book located in the Office of the Town Clerk.)
Town Clerk Dyckman presented and read the Notice of Hearing as had been published in the official Town of Cortlandt newspaper.  
The following Public hearings were conducted individually: 

Public Hearing to consider water rate increases by the New York City Department of Environmental Protection (DEP). 

Supervisor Puglisi called the hearing to order at 8:20 p.m.
Supervisor Puglisi said the Public Hearing will be adjourned to the March 13, 2007 Town Board meeting.  Since the meeting taking place is a rescheduled meeting she wanted to give enough time to discuss and make any comments on these public hearings.  The Town will not be voting on the public hearings at this time. 
* * * * *
Town Clerk Dyckman presented and read the Notice of Hearing as had been published in the official Town of Cortlandt newspaper.

* * * * *

The Town Attorney Thomas Wood said that basically what this law does is that the Town of Cortlandt has no independent water source.  So the Town purchases a bulk (over 90%) from the Northern Westchester County Joint Water Works, which in turn purchases its water from the New York City Department of Environmental Protection.  The New York City water rates are usually fixed in July of each year.  The Town’s budget year is the calendar year January 1st through December 31st, so it is very difficult for the Town to estimate what the increase or lack thereof that the city will be imposing.  So with this local law, which is similar to other local laws that have been adopted by Yorktown and other communities, the water bills of customers of the water district will be modified and there will be a line on them which will indicate the charges imposed by the City of New York for the amount of water that the consumer is using.  When the city rates increase, that rate will increase automatically throughout the year.  This will hopefully keep the Town on pace with the revenue part of the cost for the water for New York City.  The service charge for the use of the water will still be maintained and regulated by the Town Board on an annual basis.  
PUBLIC HEARING, (cont.)
There was no additional discussion and Councilmember Cerreto and Councilmember Lindau moved that the Public Hearing be adjourned to the March 13, 2007, at 8:24 p.m. with all voting AYE.
* * * * * 

Public Hearing to consider zoning map changes to property currently owned by the Veterans Administration.
Supervisor Puglisi called the hearing to order at 8:24 p.m.

Supervisor Puglisi said once again that the Public Hearing will be adjourned to March 13,2007.  
Town Clerk Dyckman presented and read the Notice of Hearing as had been published in the official Town of Cortlandt newspaper.

* * * * *

Supervisor Puglisi then said that there is about 220 acres on the FDR VA Hospital Facilities Site that is next to the Hudson River and Route 9A.  It is owned by the Federal Government VA Department, in Washington.  However, they do have a program in place; there have been many public hearings on it.  Joe Cerreto and myself have testified many times saying that we want to keep services there for our Veterans.  We don’t want the services to leave and go to Castle Point.  Our entire Veterans Council agrees with our position.  It is important for the service to stay there for our Veterans.  We have gone to various public hearings to partner with the VA on various aspects of their facility with the Town to help their budget.  However if the VA proceeds to sell off some of the property, the Town does not want the property overdeveloped.  Therefore, if the property was to be owned by a private company in the future, the new zoning would kick in.  Currently the property is zoned one acre; this law would make the property a 4 acre zoning area.  
*  *
Councilmember Joseph Cerreto said that this zoning just does not just apply for the purpose of the Federal Government to decide to enhance lease the property, which expires after 75 years.  If it goes into private hands our zoning would apply, meaning that the 4 acre up zoning would apply even if the property was sold privately.      

PUBLIC HEARING, (cont.)
Councilmember Francis Farrell said that our newly acted Congressman John Hall recently addressed the Town’s Veterans Committee.  The topic of the VA property and its fate was of concern.  My first time meeting him he seemed thoughtful on this particular issue and spoke about resisting whatever urge there 
may be to look for a one-time fix to sell this property in order to fix a hole in the budget for one year.  John Hall spoke about the need for veteran services and not cutting back, especially at this time.  John Hall also spoke about the scandal at the Walter Reed Hospital and the idea of closing hospitals was important to him.  Councilmember Francis Farrell said that he thinks John Hall will be a good ally for the Town with the issue of the closing of VA hospitals.  Councilmember Francis Farrell also said that he does not see anything happening to this property any time soon.  He thinks that the Town needs to do this zoning change in order to protect the Town in the future.  
There was no additional discussion and Councilmember Lindau and Councilmember Farrell moved that the Public Hearing be adjourned to the March 13, 2007, at 8:30 p.m. with all voting AYE.
* * * * * * * * * * 

HEARING of CITIZENS, (agenda items only)

John DeBenedictis of 35 Westminster Drive said that he wanted to thank the board for addressing the idea of a moratorium.  He hopes that the board passes it because he believes that every Town needs something.  He said all that one needs to do is to look at some of the proposals that are up for approval.  He hopes that at the end of this moratorium that the real mechanisms keep the Town within some reasonable development constitution, rather then what is going on now.  There are some projects that are 220,000 square feet of commercial retail business and we need to ask ourselves do we need this, does it work.  He hopes that the Town Board will be able to put something in place in order to protect our Town.  Our forests station is just being eaten up; every new development seems to be a clear cut development.  If you look at some of the older developments in the Town the houses are put in concert with the land.  
John DeBenedictis said that he read the Cortlandt Economic Committee paper.  He said that he totally disagreed with it in all shape and form, because it talks about personal building being much smaller then what is actually being proposed.  He goes on to give an example of a building on the corner of Watch Hill Road and Route 9A.  The new proposal with five houses, commercial and retail business buildings.  That building is way off the mark with the size of it.  The committee agreed it had that same problem as the sports complex but they recommended the sports complex anyway.  If you want to bring people into Cortlandt put sports complex on Frooks property, which would be a better location.  John DeBenedictis also said that everyone was concerned about the 5 
HEARING of CITIZENS, (agenda items only), (cont.)
houses on Watch Hill Road, but didn’t the Town just approve 18 houses on Furnace Dock Road, in a high density development.  

*  *
Supervisor Puglisi then said it was before planning and that the proposal was originally 24 houses.  The board only approved 16 homes to be built.  This is an application in front of the planning board, which is the only entity that can grant a clustering authorization which means to protect and preserve a good portion of the land and that is why the houses are close together.  
Supervisor Puglisi thanked John DeBenedictis for coming out and supporting the moratorium.  She then said once again that what the Town is doing tonight is scheduling the public hearing for the proposed moratorium.  That public hearing will be on March 13, 2007.   The Town will hear from the public next month on the subject matter.  The Town had a 3 year building moratorium Town wide a few years ago after reviewing and rewriting the Comprehensive Master Plan.  Then when we voted on that Master Plan after a three year period during the moratorium the flood gate opened up.  Proposals and various applications come in on land that the Town does not own.   Supervisor Puglisi said that she was very concerned about the matter.  This building moratorium will be done with rationale in place to look at the up-zoning issues and some of the other items that can be looked at during this period of time.  The Town Board and the community will be working on these items to try to continue to try and control development, which is one of the most important things that we get to work on.  Supervisor Puglisi then went on to say that the Town cannot have a building moratorium forever because we cannot do that legally.  
*  *

Councilmember Cerreto moved to adjourn the Public Hearing to the March 13, 2007 meeting, seconded by Councilmember Lindau.  

* * * * * * * * * *
BID REPORTS
No Bid Reports for the month of February.  
REPORTS

Councilmember Lindau moved that the following reports be received and ordered filed.  Councilmember Farrell seconded the motion.  
December, 2006 – Water Division of DOTS, Office for the Aging and      Receiver of Taxes.

2006 Annual Report from the Recreation Division of DES.

REPORTS, (cont.)
January, 2007 – Office for the Aging, Purchasing Department and Town    Clerk.  

There was no additional discussion.  All voted AYE.
* * * * * * * * * *
OLD BUSINESS

Councilmember Sloan moved the following documents be received and ordered filed and resolutions be adopted where indicated, seconded by Councilmember Cerreto:

Draft Illicit Discharge Ordinance and the Draft Stormwater & Erosion Control Ordinance for the Department of Technical Services. 

* *

The following reports from DES:

A. Speed Signs on Cardinal Road.

B. Construction on Broadway in Buchanan. 

C. Recent odor from the LaFarge Plant located in Buchanan. 

D.            Road conditions and the proposed Verplanck Streetscape Project. 

E. Montrose Station Road safety improvements. 

F. Litter on Oregon Road and Trolley Road. 

G. Rick Lane West; and forward same to the Fire Department, ALS Committee and direct all residents be notified of the proposal. 

* *

Quarterly Report from Westchester County with respect to Sprout Brook Ash Pit. 

* * 

Martin House Report from the Department of Technical Services. 

* * 

Report from the Town Assessor with respect to Jack Road name change; refer to Continental Village Volunteer Fire Department; Cortlandt Regional ALS; and direct the Town Assessor to notify all residents fronting on Jack Road of the proposed name change.  

OLD BUSINESS, (cont.)
Discussion:  Supervisor Puglisi said that our friends on Montrose Station Road have been working very hard in the last year.  She will be sending them a letter on what the Town has done thus far.  

*  *

On Rick Lane West a resident had written to the Town asking for a one way sign on that road.  The Town’s DES director had gone up there to look at it and concurred with the idea.  However, the Town Board feels that they need to contact the other agencies, for example the fire department.  That is why this is going to take one more month.  

*  *

The same goes for changing the name on Jack Road to Wood Road.  The resident had sent the Town a petition and the Town needs to contact all agencies to make sure things are done properly.  
All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *

NEW BUSINESS

Councilmember Cerreto moved the following documents be received and ordered filed and the resolutions adopted, as indicated, seconded by Councilmember Lindau:
Receive and File the following:

Public Hearing Notice from the Planning Board with respect to the proposed Draft Scope for a DEIS with respect to property located on Route 6.

*  *

Letter from Robert Kelleher with respect to a paper road know as 1st Street in Verplanck; and refer to DOTS/Code Enforcement and the Legal Department. 
*  *

NEW BUSINESS, (cont.)

Memos from the Supervisor with respect to the following:
A. 2007 Town goals.

B. Local Evacuation and Emergency Plans and Recommendations. 

*  *
Memo from the Supervisor with respect to controlling development within the Town; and direct the following with respect to Town Staff:

A. Research potential Traffic Overlay Districts. 

B. Complete an Open Space Map including potential purchases and suggestions from the Supervisor and Open Space Committee. 

NEW BUSINESS, (cont.)

C. Proceed and review a proposed Waterfront District. 

*  *
Letter from Lawrence and Jennifer Choy-Kee with respect to 10 Pine Hill Road and refer to Code Enforcement/DOTS and Legal Department; and amend it to a report from DOTS with respect to same.  
There was not further discussion.  All voted AYE.
* * * * * * * * * * 
RESOLUTIONS

(All resolutions adopted at this meeting are to be found attached to the end of the original document.)

Councilmember Lindau moved that the following resolutions be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Farrell:
RESOLUTION NO. 78-07 - RE:  Appoint members to the Cable Advisory Board for the year 2007.
*  *

RESOLUTION NO. 79-07 - RE:  Appoint members to the Town Plumbing Board for the year 2007.

*  *

RESOLUTIONS, (cont.)

RESOLUTION NO. 80-07- RE:  Appoint members to the Town Electrical Board for the year 2007.

*  *
RESOLUTION NO. 81-07 - RE:  Appoint representative to the Historic River Towns of Westchester for the year 2007.
*  *

RESOLUTION NO. 82-07 - RE:  Appoint members to the Hudson Highlands Gateway Task Force for the year 2007.

*  *

RESOLUTION NO. 83-07 - RE:  Adoption of New Zoning Map.

*  *
RESOLUTION NO. 84-07-  RE:  Adopt the GIS Zoning Map as the official map of the Town; and set the fees for same.

*  *

RESOLUTION NO. 85-07 - RE:  Authorize Director of Technical Services to receive bids for improvements of Route 202 and its intersections with Lafayette Avenue and Conklin Avenue. 

*  *
RESOLUTION NO. 86-07 - RE:  Authorize Director of Technical Services to receive bids for sidewalk along Kings Ferry Road from Hendrick Hudson Free Library to Lake Meahagh.

*  *
RESOLUTION NO. 87-07 - RE:  Authorize Director of Technical Services to receive bids for sidewalk along Route 9A from Springvale Road to Maiden Lane. 

*  *
RESOLUTION (cont.)

RESOLUTION NO. 88-07- RE:  Dedications with respect to Jacobs Hill Road and Water System.    

*  *
Discussion: Supervisor Puglisi asked the Town Clerk Jo-Ann Dyckman to change resolution number 78-07 from Cable Advisory Committee to Cable Advisory Board.  

Supervisor Puglisi went on to talk about 2B the project Edward Vergano is working on.  
*  * 
Edward Vergano Director of Technical Services said that he has been working closely with New York State DOT.  The project involves two left hand turning lanes on Route 202 in front of the hospital.  He then went on to explain the intersections.  
*  * 

Supervisor Puglisi said that New York State DOT will be paying for this project, not the Town.  This project is going to really be an improvement for all involved.  
*  * 
Councilmember Ann Lindau asked the Supervisor for Ed Vergano to comment on 2A, which is resolution number 84-07.    

*  *
Edward Vergano Director of Technical Services said that the map was a digital map, which was prepared by the planning staff.  The map will include CROS and PROS districts and will be available online.
*  *
There was no additional discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * *
Councilmember Farrell moved that the following resolutions be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Sloan:

RESOLUTION (cont.)

RESOLUTION NO. 89-07 - RE: Authorize the purchase of a trailer with respect to the Town owned Martin Property.

*  *

RESOLUTION NO. 90-07 - RE:  Amend the Recreation Fees with respect to Sprout Brook Park. 

*  *
RESOLUTION NO. 91-07- RE: Authorize minimum wage requirements in accordance with New York State Law.

*  *
RESOLUTION NO. 92-07- RE:  Authorize Town Staff to proceed with steps with respect to the name change for Route 6 to Cortlandt Boulevard within the Town which has been approved by the New York State DOT.
*  *

RESOLUTION NO. 93-07- RE:  Amend the Town Zoning Code with respect to Community Betterment District. 
*  *

RESOLUTION NO. 94-07 - RE:  Amend the Town Zoning code with respect to Residential Reuse Special Permits. 

*  *

RESOLUTION NO. 95-07 - RE:  Amend the Town Zoning Code with respect to Floor Area Ratio. 

*  *
RESOLUTION NO. 96-07 - RE:  Enact a Building Moratorium.
Discussion:  Councilmember Francis Farrell talked about the amended fees for Sprout Brook Park.  The Town is hoping to attract more people to use the park and it seems that it may happen with the balls fields that are due to open this spring.  It seems that some people prefer swimming in a lake, but for whatever reason people have not been using Sprout Brook Lake for the last several years.  So the Town is hoping that adjusting the fees and the fact that Cook Pool is packed, that more people will use Sprout Brook and swim there.  If that starts to 
RESOLUTION (cont.)
happen then the Town will go further and improve that facility and get more people to use it.  
*  *
Supervisor Puglisi said that all the particulars of these items will be available on the Town’s website under the Planning Division, Town Clerk’s Office, and the Supervisor’s Office.  So you can find out about the details of these good things the Town is working on to further control development in our community.  
There was no additional discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * 

ADDITIONS to the AGENDA

Councilmember Sloan moved that the following items of business be added to the agenda, that the correspondence be received and ordered filed and the resolutions be adopted.  Councilmember Cerreto seconded the motion.

RECEIVE AND FILE:

Two Memos from the Electrical Board with respect to Approved Inspection Agencies. 

*  *

RESOLUTION NO. 97-07 - RE:  Memo and Planning Board Resolution 2-07 with respect to a Zoning Amendment; and schedule a Public Hearing for March 13, 2007 to consider same. 

*  *
Letter from James Grefig with respect to Cablevision; and refer to the Cable Advisory Board.
*  * 
RESOLUTIONS
RESOLUTION NO. 98-07 – RE:  Appoint Audrey Stewart to the title Assistant Court Clerk to fill a vacancy.

ADDITIONS to the AGENDA, (cont.)
RESOLUTION NO. 99-07 – RE:  Authorize the Supervisor to apply for the 2007 Planning Achievement Award.  

Discussion:  Supervisor Puglisi said that she would like to thank Jeff Tkacs who is the Town of Cortlandt’s Homeland Safety and Security, Alternative Energy Coordinator.  She would like to thank him for being a guest speaker at the Association of Towns last week.  I know our colleagues on the board attended the various seminars down in New York City, the annual event last week, which Supervisor Puglisi was unable to attend.  
There was no further discussion.  All voted AYE.  
* * * * * * * * * *
BUDGET TRANSFERS

None 
* * * * * * * * * * 
REPORTS from VARIOUS DEPARTMENTS

None
* * * * * * * * * * 

REPORTS from STANDING and SPECIAL COMMITTEES

None
* * * * * * * * * * 

SECOND HEARING of CITIZENS

Patrick Scalzo of 2010 Compound Road said that he saw the meeting on Cable Vision about the Town purchasing hybrid vehicles and use of solar energy.  He said that he received a popular science magazine and there is this article that talks about a machine that takes any waste and brings it back into a pure state.  
*  *
John DeBenedictis talked about some of the goals for the Town, one of them being the dog park or a possible dog run.  The property on the corner of Watch 
Hill Road and 9A has a brand new orange sign up.   Mr. Poritzky has been enlisted to sell the property.  If the Town is interested in 8.2 acres of land for the dog park it is for sale.

*  *
SECOND HEARING of CITIZENS, (cont.)
Sean Heffernan of 12 Sunset Avenue in Montrose said that he came to say that he is the President of the New York Motorcycle Club.  This is a veteran’s support motorcycle club founded to try and keep the Montrose VA Hospital open.  The club was given approval to build a veteran’s memorial walk behind building 6.  He presented the plans of the possible memorial walk.   Supervisor Puglisi said the Town Board would like to see these ideas at a Monday work session, and then lists the dates of upcoming meetings. 
* * * * * * * * * * 

ADJOURNMENT

Councilmember Cerreto moved the meeting was adjourned at 9:20 p.m. seconded by Councilmember Lindau.         







Respectfully submitted,








JO-ANN DYCKMAN,








Town Clerk
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